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Emergency Planning 

On 6th October the City Council will be hosting, and a leading participant in, a major emergency planning exercise entitled Rough Pike. This is a large scale multi-agency exercise for the MOD Longtown site and the Emergency Control Centre (which uses almost all the first floor of the Civic Centre) will be fully operational and used by up to 120 staff from 24 partner agencies. There will also be a training day for exercise participants on 16th September and on both occasions members attending the Civic Centre should be aware that the first floor is likely to be rather busy.

Member Learning and Development
A meeting of the Member Learning and Development Working Group took place on 10th August 2010. The Group agreed to review the Personal Development Review process for Members and the Learning Credits scheme, we will be taking proposals to the relevant scrutiny panel to discuss the future of member training.
Career Development Support Package

At the Council meeting on 2nd March 2010, Members agreed to fund a programme of support for staff that will lose money as a result of Job Evaluation.  The programme started with workshops to review skills and career ideas run by Nextstep, the adult guidance service which is part of Connexions Cumbria.  The Organisational Development Team is now working with staff to identify learning and development opportunities, which will be funded through the Career Development Support Package.  

Summarising and implementing the Corporate Plan

A summary tabular version of the Corporate Plan has been drafted to provide managers with a key reference document. The final version draft be reviewed by JMT in October and then communicated across the whole authority.

Performance Framework

Plans are afoot for a workshop for members on the future measurement of performance across the authority.
Place Survey
The Place Survey 2010 has now been cancelled. A group of authorities, including Carlisle, will meet in mid-September to look to see if an alternative is necessary.
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